Dear Parents.

I am pleased to announce that the upcoming Haydon Wick Sports Day will be on Wednesday I7th July 2024. You are invited to come and watch us have lots of fun on the day. The children will take part in competitive races on the school field, such as: running, obstacle, relay and egg and spoon races. There will also be an opportunity for parents to also take part in parent races!

EYFS & KSI (Reception, YI & Y2) sports day will start at 9.00am KS2 (Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6) sports day will start at 1.15pm

## KSI sports day 9:00am - II:00am

After you have dropped your child/ren at school at the normal time, we ask that you leave the school site and return no earlier than 9.00am. Parents will be admitted through the gates by the office onto the playground and guided towards the spectator area on the field. Once the sports day has finished, we will take the children back into their classrooms and ask that you leave through the same gate. This is for safeguarding purposes.

## **KS2** sports day 1.15pm - 3.15pm

Please arrive at school no earlier than 1.00pm. Parents will be admitted through the gates by the office, onto the playground and guided towards the spectator area on the field. Once the sports day has finished, we will take the children back into their classrooms and ask that you leave through the same gate. This is for safeguarding purposes.

## General information

KS1 children will sit in their year groups, while KS2 children will sit in their house groups. Children should come to school dressed in their PE kits. Your child must wear a t-shirt that represents their house:

Red – Mouldon
Yellow – Stanton
Green – Lydiard
Blue – Coate

T-shirts are available to buy from the school office in the following sizes: 5-6, 7-8, 9-11 and 12-13 at a cost of £2.75 each.









Proud to be part of the White Horse Federation Multi Academy Trust





## Chris Neal - Headteacher

The Brow, Haydon Wick, Swindon SN25 1HT

**Tel:** 01793 706606

Email: head@haydonwick.swindon.sch.uk

If it is a warm/sunny day, it is important that children have a named water bottle, suitable named sunhat and that they are wearing sun cream.

As is normal practice, we respectfully remind all families that cars should not be parked inside the school premises. If you do need to drive to the school, please be respectful in terms of where you leave your car.

Any photographs taken are for your own personal use and should focus upon your own child/ren. Images taken must not be posted on social media.

There will be lots of adults around for this event and your child/ren are still the responsibility of the class teacher. At the end of the event, children will return to their classrooms with their teachers and they will need to be collected by their parent at the end of the school day as usual. This is to ensure that there is a safe and organised end to the event.

Please note that if we have to cancel due to bad weather, the reserve date will be Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> July. The schedule and timings will be the same.

We will be selling refreshments at the event so please bring change along to purchase anything. Please be reminded not to share refreshments eg. fizzy drinks with children.

We look forward to seeing you then.

Jack Read

PE Co-ordinator









